
Ottawa 	Report of Macdonald Commission 	September 5, 1985 

For almost forty years, Canada has pursued a largely multilateral approach to its 
foreign economic policy; indeed we have been one of the strongest supporters of 
the multilateral system centred on the GATT and the International Monetary 
Fund. This approach was the most effective way to improve and secure access 
for our products and to instil order, stability and predictability into that process. 
Even on the import side, we have found that we must negotiate multilaterally to 
open our own market, in exchange for access to foreign markets. This action 
has proved a useful tool of industrial policy and has allowed for orderly 
adjustment of the economy through foreign competition. 

To a great extent, Canadian trade policy has been, and will continue to be, 
developed as a trade-off between the business objective of securing improved 
access to foreign markets, the economic need to promote efficiency and 
competitiveness in the domestic economy, and the political need to maintain our 
sovereignty and freedom of action. The international trade and payments 
system largely determines the design and use of particular policy instruments. 
For Canadian producers and investors, there are several tests of this 
international system. Can our government successfully improve market access 
for those sectors where Canadian production is, or can be, competitive in world 
markets? Will it maintain current access available to Canadian producers? Will 
it protect producers from unfair or injurious foreign competition? Because 
private sector investment is necessary for growth and job creation, Canadian 
producers need to be confident that their access is secure, and that foreign 
governments will not move to fnistrate the efforts to market Canadians goods 
abroad. 

The multilateral system of rules is intended to facilitate decisions favouring 
adjustment and to penalize decisions favouring protection, but it needs political 
will to make it work. Between 1973 and 1979, the Tokyo Round of trade 
negotiations provided a framework for organizing political will. The 
negotiators sought to reduce trade barriers and to move the ongoing 
management of trade relations in the direction of freer trade. For the past six 
years, however, there has been no such framework. 

A new round of GATT negotiations may be initiated, to concentrate on 
elaborating world trade law and removing remaining barriers to world trade, 
and to provide a basis for organizing political will to resist protection. The 
results of a future GATT negotiation are not certain, however, nor are they just 
around the corner. A new round of negotiations requires complex coordination 
and revolves largely around the interests of three or four players: the United 
States the European Community, the less-developed countries (LDCs) as a 
group, and perhaps, Japan. Canada can make an important contribution, but we 
cannot control either the agenda or the outcome. Even to influence the outcome 
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